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The Academic-Student Life Committee 
meeting of the Board of Trustees was held

on March 6, 2024 at 1:00 p.m. 
in the Robert Michael Sdao Memorial Board Room
at Niagara County Community College

and via ZOOM

	Academic–Student Life Committee Board Members via ZOOM

	Ms. Gail Tylec, Chairperson 
Ms. Sheila Smith


	

	 Academic–Student Life Committee Board Members Excused
Mr. David Haylett, Jr., Vice, Chairperson 
Mr. William Ross
Mr. Jacob Fleming, Jr.
Administration Present

William J. Murabito, Ph.D., President 

Ms. Catherine Brown, Assistant Vie President of Human Resources

Ms. Alissa Cummings, Interim Vice President of Student Services
Ms. Barbara DeSimone, Assistant Vice President of Institutional Advancement
Ms. Lydia Ulatowski, Vice President of Academic Affairs



Committee Chairperson Tylec called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. 

It was determined there was not a quorum for this meeting.

A roll call acknowledged the following trustees were present via Zoom:  Trustees Sheila Smith, and Gail Tylec.

Administrators present were:  President William J. Murabito, Ph.D., Catherine Brown, Alissa Cummings, Barbara DeSimone, and Lydia Ulatowski.  
Academic-Student Life Committee Minutes

Committee Chairperson Tylec stated the meeting minutes from the February 7, 2024 meeting will be postponed to the next meeting.  
Academic Affairs Updates
Lydia Ulatowski, Vice President of Academic Affairs stated the electronic technology program has been approved. 

We are still in the development stages with our piloting program; been in contact the last few weeks with Falcon Aviation, the company who is conducting the flying portion of this program.  

Rad Tech students will be offered two certificates i.e, MRI and sonography after being approved by SUNY and State Education.   

Three more faculty members are attending an orientation at the Niagara County Jail, as we are expanding the courses being offered to the incarcerated students.  This includes music, anthropology and psychology.   

SUNY Niagara is the only college in the western New York region to offer the CLEP (College Level Examination Program) exams.  We offer it twice a month, once during the week and on the weekend.  CLEP exams are part of our credit for prior learning.  This exam can be taken to give credit in particular courses.  The cost is approximately $100 per exam.  Credits from CLEP exams can be applied to any college.    

We are moving along with Middle States – Anne Wahl is no longer our liaison; we now have Dr. Terrence Peavy.  Our Middle States Committee visiting team chair is to be determined; President Murabito and VP Ulatowski have recommended Dr. James S. Klauber, from Hagerstown Community College.

Current Advisory Committee Process and Policies Update

 Vice President Lydia Ulatowski is currently working on this document.  In her review, there are not many changes.  Committee Chairperson Tylec asked Lydia to email the document to her; with the changes highlighted.  VP Ulatowski will continue to work on the document and anticipate completion before the end of the spring semester. The Technology and Trades Advisory Council member list will be shared with the board.  President Murabito suggested all of the advisory board member lists should be updated this summer for use by the new president.  

Enrollment updates 

Interim Vice President Cummings stated advisement and registration begins the day we return from spring break.  For fall 2024, we are up 18% with applications and 19% up on completed applications.  900 new students are eligible to register for fall 2024.  Summer enrollment is low; with approximately 30 new students, but most of summer ends up being current students.  Discussed the math sequence with a math hold; are able to register for fall.  We need to identify who those students are now.  Overall, we are looking positive.  Committee Chairperson Tylec states this process is very student centered.  

New nursing and rad tech students are able to register early to stabilize enrollment.  Interim Vice President Cummings discussed block registration.

Student HUB

Interim Vice President Cummings provided a computer screen share of the renderings of the plans for the renovated student hub.  This new hub will be where the snack bar used to be.  Showed a floor plan; high top tables, soft seating, etc.  Three booths with soft seating.  Snack machine will be included.  Included in this area will be Student Government Offices, Spirit (college magazine) Office, also will have an intercultural student lounge.  President Murabito stated the foundation paid for some of this furniture through a grant.  The second floor where the law enforcement currently is, may have the Wellness Center and the mental health offices moved here to keep them all in one area.  

Rebranding Company “Fifteen” Deliverables – Informational

Committee Chairperson Gail Tylec stated the company “Fifteen” did a nice job on the rollout of our new brand, as well as the PR department.  Barbara DeSimone, Assistant Vice President of Institutional Advancement stated we have new letterhead, billboards, updated brochures, printed materials; everything is in motion. President Murabito stated at a previous board meeting, it was noted that there would be periodic branding updates provided to the trustees.  President Murabito asked Barbara DeSimone to report on the significant branding updates at the next board meeting. Committee Chairperson Tylec would like a schedule and timeline, to keep the board and public informed of our progress on this topic.

Draft – Alcohol and Drug Use in the Workplace Policy
Catherine Brown, Assistant Vice President of Human Resources, provided an update on the revised the alcohol and drug use policy which has been provided in draft form.  The expansion of the policy now includes THC and cannabis use and that it is prohibited for both medical or recreational drug use on campus by students or employees.  Students that are prescribed medical marijuana will need to acquire off campus housing as it is not allowed under the Federal Drug-Free Workplace Act of 1988.  Committee Chairperson Tylec asked how this will be enforced.  AVP Brown stated through the student code of conduct as well as through college policies or Collective Bargaining Agreements for employees.  The colleges attorney from Hodgson Russ also confirmed that prescribed medical use is not allowed and as an accommodation they could obtain off campus housing.  President Murabito added that we have never allowed drug or alcohol use on our campus and it has always been prohibited in housing. Committee Chairperson Tylec and Trustee Smith had no objections for AVP Brown to add the new changes and send to the committee for their review, and then include in the March board materials.  

There were no further questions.
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 3, 2024 at 1:00 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 1:50 p.m.

Barbara Walck

Assistant to the President
